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October Newsletter - A Bright Start to the Term! 
 
 
Dear Belper Families,  
 
I am delighted to be writing to you as we work our way through a busy October here at Belper 
School and Sixth Form Centre.  It's been a fantastic start to the academic year, and we are thrilled 
to share some of the wonderful developments and upcoming events with you. 
 

 
 
Merits & Behaviour: A Fantastic Improvement 
 
We are extremely proud of our students for the positive strides they have made in both behaviour 
and achievement. Compared to this time last year, we have seen a marked increase in the number 
of merits awarded across all year groups, with 38283 merits having been awarded at the time of 
writing. This is a direct reflection of the how well the young people in our school are living the Be 
Belper values in lessons and the school community. A special mention must go to Year 7, who 
have set a high standard with an impressive start to secondary school life. 
 
Behaviour across the school has also improved significantly, with fewer incidents being recorded 
and a stronger sense of respect and cooperation in classrooms and around the school. Let's keep 
up this fantastic effort as we move through the rest of the term! 
 

 
 
Exciting Cultural Exchanges: A Global Experience 
 
We are fortunate to have welcomed visitors from around the globe this half term, enriching our 
school's cultural life. 
 
Japanese Exchange Program: 
Earlier this month, we hosted a group of students from Japan as part of our exchange programme 
with Toyota City. Our students learned a great deal about Japanese culture, language, and 
traditions, and we are excited for the opportunity to revisit Japan next year as part of the return leg. 
The friendships formed during the exchange have already made a positive impact on our school 
community, and we look forward to more collaborative projects with our Japanese friends. You can 
read more about this in the MFL newsletter which is attached. 
 
Chinese Dancers: 
We were also treated to a captivating performance by a visiting Chinese dance school, who 
brought their vibrant energy, stunning costumes, and traditional choreography to the school. 
Students from Year 7 enjoyed the opportunity to watch their performances, deepening their 
appreciation of the beauty and diversity of dance and performance from around the world. 
 

 

http://www.belperschool.co.uk/


 

    
 

Young Heroes Awards 
 
The Belper and Duffield Rotary Club recently held their annual celebration, recognising the 
achievements of inspirational and courageous young people within our community. We are 
incredibly proud to announce that six of our students were honoured this year: Stanley, April, and 
Oliver from Year 8, Bethany and Bella from Year 10, and Dalaa from Year 11. 
 
These remarkable students attended a special ceremony at Morley Hayes, accompanied by their 
parents and representatives from the school. Congratulations to all involved—your achievements 
are a true credit to our school, and we couldn’t be prouder! 
 

 
 
Belper Leisure Centre 
 
Following a difficult year in 2023, we are pleased to share this Derbyshire Times news story, 
confirming that the Leisure Centre is in a now in a stable financial condition and is making plans for 
the future. As you will be aware, we work closely with the Leisure Centre and are looking forward 
to the exciting developments ahead! 

 
 
Reminders for the New Term: Stay Prepared 
 
As we move towards the half term break, it has been noticeable that some students no longer have 
the full set of equipment that they started the year with. Please could I remind everyone to 
replenish pencil cases over half term. Please ensure that students have all the necessary tools for 
learning, including pens, pencils, a ruler, an eraser, a pencil sharpener and a Scientific calculator, 
as well as any specific subject requirements. Being fully prepared helps students make the most of 
their lessons and avoids unnecessary disruption at the start of lessons.  All essential items of 
equipment can be bought in the school library at lunchtimes for a very reasonable price. 
 
PE and Piercings: A Reminder 
 
With contact sports featuring heavily in PE next half term, we kindly ask that students do not get 
any new piercings over the half term break. Health and safety remain our top priority, and all 
students must be able to participate safely in PE lessons. Any piercings must be removed for these 
activities, in line with school policy. Any new piercings should be made at the start of the summer 
holidays to allow time to heal before the start of the school year. 
 

 
 
Upcoming Key Dates:  
 
• Sixth Form Open Evening: 

Thursday, 7 November, 5:30pm – 7:30pm 
This half term, the Senior Leadership team and the Head of Year 11 have had the pleasure of 
speaking to each of our Year 11 students in one-to-one interviews. These were to discuss their 
preparations for the future and guide them towards their next steps. As part of this journey, the 
upcoming Sixth Form Open Evening is a key event. It offers a fantastic opportunity for students 
and their families to explore the wide range of subjects and courses available in our Sixth 
Form, and to meet staff and current students who can provide insights and answer any 
questions. 
 

• Year 7 Tutor Evening: 
Thursday, 14 November, 3:45pm – 6:45pm 
A chance for Year 7 parents and carers to meet with their child's tutor, discuss progress, and 
share any concerns or questions about settling into secondary school. 

https://www.derbyshiretimes.co.uk/business/one-year-anniversary-of-partnership-means-a-bright-future-for-belper-4825392


 

    
 

 
• Year 11 Mock Exams: 

Starting Monday, 18 November  
Year 11 students will be sitting their mock exams very soon after the half-term break. They 
should have started their revision already.  Their mocks are an important opportunity for them 
to prepare themselves fully as they prepare for their GCSEs. 

 

 
 
 
Looking Ahead with Optimism 
The first few weeks of the term have flown by, and we are delighted with how well our students 
have embraced the new school year. You will hopefully be able to see this reflected in the Attitude 
to Learning grades that you will receive next week.  With exciting opportunities, events, and 
achievements already underway, we are optimistic about what lies ahead. Let's continue to build 
on this positive start and make this academic year one to remember! 
 
Wishing you all a restful half-term break when it arrives on 25 October. 
 
With best wishes 
 

 
 
Matilde Warden 
Headteacher 

 
 
 
  



 

    
 

 

 
  



 

    
 

 
 

 
  



 

    
 

 
 

 
  



 

    
 

 
 

 
  



 

    
 

 

 


